CITY OF RIVIERA BEACH

PURCHASING DEPARTMENT

April 10, 2017
Letter of Recommendation — Invitation to Bid 886-17-3. Removal of Two Underground Storage Tanks

Background: The Utility had a requirement for closure of one (1) underground storage tank, one with a capacity of 2,500 gallons and the
removal of an above ground storage tank with a capacity of 8,000 gallons. Due to proximity of the 2,500 underground tank to an existing wall
and storage pad. it is recommended by both proposers to leave the tank underground and provide closure in place vs. removal. The existing
underground tank is double wall construction which permits this type of action.

Both the underground and above ground tank processes will be performed the supervision of a State of Florida Licensed Professional Geologist.
Recommendation: Purchasing conducted mandatory site visits with both contractors. Both contractors submitted responsive, responsible bids.
The background check provided good references for the low, responsive, responsible bidder ATC Group Services, LLC. It is the recommendation
by purchasing to proceed with ATC Group Services, LLC.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Respectfully,

Dean Mealy, II

City Purchasing Director



